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BECMinutes4December2019 
BLOOMINGDALE ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION


Minutes of December 4, 2019

MEMBERS








Carol Jagiello




Jen Altfield


Mark Crum




Frank O’Reilly
Chairperson
Karen Labazetta


Mike Mascitello


Patrick Cecala

Location: 
Council Chambers

Time:

7:30 PM
Call to Order
Attendance
Mark, Karen, Mike, Patrick, Jen, Frank
Acceptance of Minutes of October 2, 2019
Motion to accept the minutes of October 2 2019 was made by Jen 2nd  by Mike and approved by all.
Correspondence 
Questions on the insert in tax bill that mentions “Appoint a Redeveloper to build our affordable housing….”
Meeting dates for 2020
The BEC is no longer able to meet on the 1st Wednesday of the month as the Court has taken over that date

The consensus of opinion is that we need to meet on this day as we have been meeting on this day for years and BEC members have adjust their schedules to be available on this date.

Frank to look into meeting at the Senior Center or the Firemen’s Hall.
Bills
Early Public Discussion

No public present
Reports
Federal Hill
Highlands RMP



ANJEC

COAH

Friendship Park
-Where do we get a GPS coordinates
Oakwood Lake

-Poison Ivy 
Sloan Park

-Completion date – Still TBD
-Ceremony - TBD
Dragonfly Meadows
Higgens Paragallo

Bi-Coastal Property

Forest Stewardship 
Passaic County Greenway

North Bergen Power Plant
· Governor Murphy has expressed his opposition to the power plant

· https://www.northjersey.com/story/news/new-jersey/2019/10/09/nj-governor-phil-murphy-opposes-north-bergen-meadowlands-power-plant/3926364002/
Bloomingdale Centric

-Sloan Park Opening -TBD
-Cut over to Butler water – Still TBD
-Tastefully British Buildout plan and schedule- Work has started
New Business
Questions regarding the display of political signs displayed on residences was raised by a resident

Mark Redfield made the determination that there is no ordinance prohibiting political banners on homes. 

The ordinance only defines the use of political lawn signs

Old Business 
Removing water from the Pequannock River

-No Borough Ordinance regarding this

-Email sent to the State DEP asking if this is permissible
[image: image1.png]Dear Mr. O'Reilly,

Yourinquiry regarding the diversion of water from the Pequannock River was forwarded to the Bureau of Water Allocation & Well
Permitting (BWAVWP) for response. The answer depends on the volume of water to be diverted. The requlatory threshold of ll
sources combined is 70 gallons per minute / 100,000 gallons per day (35 gpm / 50,000 gpd in the Highlands Preservation Area) or
more. The diversion of ground and / or surface water at rates of 70 gpm or more require the prior approval of BWAWP. Please
contactthe Bureau at (609)984-6831 if you have further questions.

Thankyou,

Jennifer

Jennifer E. Myers
Section Chief, Water Allocation Permitting Section New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection Division of Water Supply
& Geoscience New Jersey Geologic & Water Survey Element Bureau of Water Allocation & Well Permitting

40 East State Street - PO Box 420

Mail Code 401.04Q

Trenton, New Jersey 08625.0420

Phone: (609) 984-6831

Fox (609) 6531251





Late Public Discussion

No public present
Agenda Items for Next Month
New members

BEC meeting dates 

Sloan Park activities
Adjournment 
A motion to adjourn was made at 8:15 PM  by Jen, 2nd by Mike and approved by all.
